MINUTES OF MEETING OF EAST STOKE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 25TH MARCH, 2004.

PRESENT


Barry Quinn  -  Chairman





Simon Cross





Tib Axon





Adrian Cullinane





Sara Grayson





Neil Child





Andy Saunders





Liz Rudd  -  District Councillor





Malcolm Shakesby – County Councillor

No Interests were Registered for this Meeting.

MINUTES of last meeting held on 11th March, as already circulated, were signed as a correct record.

MATTERS ARISING

1. Talk by PC Burt – Chairman had not contacted.  Take out of Matters Arising for now.

2. Parish Plan – Chairman confirmed second meeting of Steering Committee had been held on 23rd March.  Beverly and Kingsley Elliott from ‘Woodlands’ had offered to join the Committee.  The first Public Meeting would be held in May.  David Topp was producing a flyer to be distributed with the Newsletter in April.  Notices advertising the Public Meeting would be put in the Advertiser, Bournemouth Echo and Blackmore Vale magazine.  Simon Thompson to contact Radio Solent to publicise meeting.  Await response from this.  It was decided to leave grant money from DCA in Parish Council current account at Lloyds as it was more accessible rather than putting it in the Post Office Investment Account.  

3. Electoral Review  -  Chairman confirmed he had received a copy of the letter to the Boundary Committee from Jim Knight MP, supporting our objection to changes in the Electoral Wards.  Malcolm Shakesby told the meeting he had met with County Council to add support to our case but it would seem the Boundary Committee were still not prepared to change their minds.  Await further developments.

4. War Memorial  -  Chairman confirmed someone from St. Blaise had been in touch with him and an inspection of the War Memorial would cost £420, as this was not acceptable, they offered to look at the memorial when next in this area.  Barry Quinn also asked about the two wooden posts that were still outstanding but this was another department.  Since St Blaise appears to have gone into receivership it is suspected that there will not be any further developments.

5. Fingerpost  -  Chairman received call from Richard Bastow at DCC.  This should be installed before end of the month.  Watch this space.

6. Flooding  -  This would be taken on under Parish Plan.

7. Parish Meeting  -  This would be 20th May.

8. Ruins of St. Mary’s  -  Nothing to report at the moment

9. Electricity Board  -  Nothing further to report.  Barry Quinn and David Topp to meet with Manager at some stage.

10. Primrose Farm  -  Chairman had e-mailed Mike Grime re Training on Planning Issues.  Await his reply.

11. Churchyard Maintenance  -  Contract up and running.  Chairman had met with Colin Baker who will be sorting out mole hills, soil heap in corner and levelling off ground.

12. Risk Assessment  -  Chairman confirmed he had attended a course through his work and the Parish Council would undertake an assessment in the near future.

13. Binnegar Hall  -  Chairman confirmed he had attended planning meeting at District Council that morning and in spite of our objections the application had been approved.   A number of conditions were attached to the approval including a legal agreement with the owner that there would be no change of use.   Clerk to write letter for written confirmation that this condition would cover a long period of time.   Drainage issues to be resolved before building.

14. Bus Shelter  -  PDC Environmental Services had checked but there appeared to be no animal droppings, only a pile of leaves.

15. Network Rail  -  The Clerk informed the meeting that she had spoken to Janet Anderson who was not aware there was sound proofing at the Wool crossing.  She said she needed more specific information about the increased noise level over Holmebridge crossing before she could order an inspection.  Simon Cross suggested the Clerk write a letter advising that Wool crossing was definitely sound proofed and the noise at Holmebridge was getting louder possibly due to the road surface breaking up which could damage the rails.

16. CJ Barnes Appeal – Clerk gave Chairman booklet detailing ‘Guide to Appeals’ from PDC.

PLANNING APPLICATION (Delegated)

6/2004/201 and 202 – W.H.Bond – Erection of Rear Porch at No. 2 Holmebridge

No objections from Parish Council. Clerk to ring Case Officer.

APPEAL – Krystle Health for Binnegar Hall.  Notice from PDC re Appeal against original application.  As the second application had now been approved it was assumed this Appeal would now be withdrawn.

PAST PLANNING

6/2004/0002 – A. Lickiss, Erect field shelter – Approved 5th February.

BUSINESS OF MEETING

1. District Councillor’s Report – Liz Rudd confirmed the Comprehensive Performance Assessment was completed and PDC were awaiting the report.   The Budget and Council Tax for the coming year had been decided.

2. County Councillor’s Report – Malcolm Shakesby reported that a transport study for Infrastructure in Purbeck had been undertaken.  The bypass for the A351 at Sandford had been taken out of the Local Plan.    In protest he and several others had attended a meeting with County Council on 1st March, after which Purbeck District put the bypass back into the Structure Plan.   It was questionable as to whether this bypass would ever be achieved due to English Nature’s hold over Holton Heath.   He also reported that the number of school children in Purbeck area was falling and the two tier system applied in the Blandford area was now being looked at.  With reducing numbers the funding at Purbeck District was falling.   The two tier system was favoured with Junior and Secondary schools.  There would be public consultation before the next stage.  With regard to proposed housing development at Worgret, Arne Parish Council had objected strongly on many issues.  This development would have a dramatic impact on the A351 with no bypass possible through either Holton Heath or B3075, which was even less of an option than Holton Heath due to the highly sensitive conservation aspect.

3. Newsletter – The Clerk produced a list of suggested topics and final copy would be needed by 5th April for photocopying.

4. Arnold Baker Reference Book  -  The Chairman suggested the Parish Council should purchase a copy of this book which would be asset for Council reference.  Simon Cross seconded.  Approximate cost was £45.  Clerk to ring DAPTC to locate source of purchasing.

5. MOD Fence, Holme Lane – Chairman reported he had spoken to Major George Preston who told him this fence had been put up principally to stop fly tipping and would also be a deterrent to travellers.

6. Parish Maintenance Units  -  Letter received from County Council together with Works Request Forms.  Chairman to photocopy letter and give to Andy Saunders as our rep.  These forms to be completed before visit by PMU in our area in July and January.  The Routine Technician would deal with and return copy to us detailing what and how the works required would be carried out.  This will be advertised in our Newsletter so that people can contact Andy if they know of any urgent repairs.

7. DEFRA  -  Letter and book detailing bringing Broadband to the community.  They hoped that everyone in rural districts would be able to go on Broadband.  Malcolm Shakesby confirmed he had that morning received an e-mail from Charles Palfreeman of PDC advising of this.  Chairman took to read.

8. Standards Board  -  Allegations of Misconduct Book – Filed.

FINANCE

Wessex Water - £9.44 – Standpipe charge in Churchyard.

This Account was approved for payment.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1. Helicopter  -  Simon Cross told the meeting that he was in favour of the helicopter not flying at night.   He asked the Parish Council if they had a view on this point.  Chairman suggested this be covered under the Parish Plan.   He asked the Clerk to write to the Chief Constable asking for statistics on helicopter flying, i.e. for what reasons was the helicopter called out for and the location of these incidents.

2. Signs in Church Lane  -  Sara Grayson asked the meeting if the Council could arrange for the “weak bridge” signs to be removed.  Chairman would mention to County Council when asking about the 50 mph sign on the main road.

3. 50mph Sign at Binnegar  -  Chairman to contact Richard Stubbs at DCC to put this sign back up.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING  -  22nd April.

………………………………..                                      …………………………

Chairman





     Date
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